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 VAVS Schedule-2019 

  

 

 

  

Date Lions Club 

24-Jun Mt. Pleasant 

22-Jul Salisbury 

26-Aug Concord 

23-Sep Cleveland 

28-Oct Thomasville 

25-Nov Gold Hill 

2-Dec Pilot 

Welcome New Lions  

             In Loving Memory        

      of Lions who have died this past month    

            

     

    

    

       

         

   Information obtained from MMRs submitted to LCI   

Member Club 

B. J. Smith Elkin 

Larry D. Kiser, Sr. Harrisburg 

Milton S. Price Winston-Salem Twin City Host 

Cleo Zemke -VAVS-District Co-Chair 

                 704-785-4478 

Important Deadlines 
 

July 17-Awards banquet registration - Call or email DG Jimmy if you are going    
July 26-NCLI Quarterly Meetings-Meal Registration-Call Camp for room registration 
July 20-Articles for the August Newsletter due 

      
                 
                 

   

Member Club Sponsored by 

Ben Allison Davidson Robert Elliott 

Brenda Y. Everhart Denton Theresa Matthews 

Stephen Michael Tero Lake Norman  Michael Sabbach 

Carole Lovette North Wilkesboro Mazie Foster 

James Lovette North Wilkesboro Jimmy Foster 

Betty B. Warren North Wilkesboro Otis Church 

Debbie J. Wood North Wilkesboro Jimmy Foster 

Eunice Calderon Thomasville Marcy Shipwash 

Bryan Hartman Walnut Cove George Petree 

Bill Muscarella West Jefferson Gwynita Steele 

Nicole L. Ducouer Winston-Salem Twin City Host Paul Bledsoe 

Linda Long Yadkinville J. E. Brown 

    ATTENTION! 
 

   Don’t forget to file your IRS report.  
 Your non-profit status could be at stake. 
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Join Lions! Make a Difference!  - DG Jimmy Myers           

   
 It’s here! My year as District Governor begins this month with my installation at the International 
Convention in Milan, Italy. My father served in the occupation forces in Italy after World War II, but 
this will be my first trip to Italy. As we begin our new year in Lionism, I want to thank everyone for 
what you have done in the past year. I want to congratulate District Governor Carolyn Sprinkle for 
an outstanding year of leadership, especially in the midst of the tragic loss of her son.  
 We are, at the writing of this on June 23, about $1800 short of our $148,000 Brighter Visions 
goal. Unbelievable. A big thank you goes out to Michelle Gregory for her efforts at reaching our 
goal. Of course, we lead the state in Brighter Vision income. This money is vital for our work as Li-
ons in North Carolina. This tells me we can do it again next year with Bill Mathers leading the way. 
Our goal next year is $150,000. I believe in trying to do more. 
 On Saturday, July 20, we will celebrate this past year, and look forward to my year as Governor 
with Awards, Installation and Cabinet Meeting at my home church Bethlehem United Methodist 
Church at 321 Redland Road, Advance, NC. For those who do not have a GPS system, or if you are 
like me and it sometimes gives wrong directions, here is how to get to the church. Take Interstate 40 
to exit 180 to Highway 801. Go north on Highway 801 about 2 miles. You will come to the Redland 
Road. Turn left off of 801. Drive about a mile and 3/10, and you will see the church on your right. 
We are going to have our awards presentations, an installation for cabinet officers, then a barbecue 
pork meal with deli meats for those who do not eat pork. We will then close out the day with the first 
Cabinet meeting of the new year. ALL LIONS ARE INVITED. You do not have to be a District 
Officer. Please make a reservation for the meal, by emailing me at JLMYERS@yadtel.net or call me 
at 336-782-9388 and leave a message.                      
      My visitation schedule for July is as follows: 
 
 Friday Morning, July 19 at 7:30 AM Charlotte South Park Lions Club at Sharon Towers, Wolfe 

Lounge 5100 Sharon Road, Charlotte, NC. 
 Tuesday July, 23 at 6:30 PM at Dobson Lions Club at Dobson Community Center, 322 Cooper 

Street, Dobson, NC. 
 Thursday, July 25 at 7:00 PM at Bethlehem Lions Club at PJ Seafood, 349 Rink Dam Road, Tay-

lorsville, NC. 
 
If for any reason this is an inconvenient time, please 
contact me at the above email or cell phone number. I do 
not expect a gift at my visit, but I would greatly appreci-
ate a donation to our Brighter Visions campaign in my 
honor.  

           

  Jimmy Myers, District Governor 

 

 

        

Tell us about your club events, fundraisers, service projects and honors received so that we can share them with your fellow Lions.                  

Email the details to ebc4986@yahoo.com or mail to Lion Elizabeth Conrad, 1270 Beck’s Nursery Rd, Lexington, NC 

27292 by the 20th of each month.            Send those great pictures too! 

    Here Comes the Judge  

      Official Club Visit Schedule 

19-Jul Charlotte South Park

23-Jul Dobson

25-Jul Bethlehem

1-Aug Midway

5-Aug Davis-Townsend

6-Aug Welcome

13-Aug Franklin-Ellis

15-Aug Denton

20-Aug Rockwell

22-Aug Linwood

mailto:JLMYERS@yadtel.net
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1st VDG Donald Cobb    
                                              

Another Year Is Here! 

 
 It’s July, and that means two things. First, summer is here, and second, a new Lions year has begun. I 
hope you will make the most of these two seasons by enjoying the outdoors, spending time with friends 
and family, and making plans to serve others through your work with Lions. 
 A new Lions year means we have new club officers, new district officers, and new opportunities for 
the year. If you have new club members, it also means you have new opportunities to orient them and 
involve them in your club activities.  
 New club members, new club officers, and even new district officers need a good understanding of 
how Lions Clubs should operate. By making sure each of these has a copy of, or access to, the constitu-
tion and by-laws is a good start in helping them understand how clubs should function. The constitution 
and by-laws outline the responsibilities of club officers as well as provide information as to how clubs 
should operate. When there is a question about how to do something, make sure you refer to the constitu-
tion and by-laws where you will probably find the answer for which you are looking. 
 A new Lions year is also the start of many new opportunities both at the club, district and state level. 
Club officers should make sure information is shared with all club members so they will be aware of 
what is going on within the club and across the district and state. Some members may only be interested 
in working at the club level where their focus will be in local communities, and there is certainly nothing 
wrong with that. But other members may be interested in learning more about Lions work across the dis-
trict and state and might want to participate in these activities. Make sure all members receive a copy of 
the district newsletter as well as inform them of any other correspondence the club may receive.  
 There are many opportunities over the next few months to learn more about Lions work and to get 
involved at the district level. The first district cabinet meeting where district business is conducted will be 
held July 20th. Our Brighter Visions kickoff for the new year will be held on Wednesday, August 28th. 
More information regarding these activities and others can be found in this district newsletter and in cor-
respondence to club officers. 
 One more district activity deserves to be mentioned and that is our district mid-winter convention 
which will be held November 15 – 17 at the Greensboro – High Point Marriott Airport. The convention 
planning committee has been working hard on making preparations for the convention which promises to 
be fun, educational, and service oriented while allowing Lions from across the district the opportunity to 
make new friends and visit with old friends. You will find the registration form for the convention in this 
newsletter, so start making plans to attend what promises to be an exciting convention. And also note, I’ll 
be talking about the convention from now until November in hopes I can convince you to attend! 
                                 

       Lion Donald Cobb - 1st Vice District Governor 

2nd VDG Wayne Kennerly  
 
                                

 When was the last time you actually asked someone to visit your Lions Club? There are so many peo-
ple who still do not know what the Lions do and many think that all we do is sell brooms.     
 The best kept secret needs to be let out of the bag.  Give someone the opportunity to better themselves 
and help your community. Look around and ask your neighbor, best friend, church member, etc. Make a 
list, call someone or visit them, you might be surprised. You can make the difference. 

   Share Lionism,    

        Lion Wayne Kennerly - 2nd Vice District Governor 
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District 31-I Lions in Service 

Fair Grove Lions Club will offer baked goods for sale at the Thomasville Farmer’s Market from 8 a.m.to noon Satur-
day, July 13. 
 
 
 

Mint Hill Lions Club is extremely PROUD to invite all Lions to join with them 
at Charlotte Knights Baseball at BB&T Ball Park on July 24th at 7:05PM. Our 
special price is $14 per a ticket of which $2 can be used to purchase food or some-
thing in the gift shop. Be sure to WEAR YOUR LIONS SHIRTS SO PEOPLE 
CAN ASK  YOU ABOUT  BEING A LION. There will be a Lions table with 
material to hand to fans asking them to join the Lions Club, our names will be on 
the electronic board and there will be a special announcement welcoming the Li-
ons to BB&T. We need at least 25 members to join and volunteer to work the 
booth. We will be able to sell brooms by Mint Hill Lions Club, demonstrate Lead-
er Dogs, white canes and need at least 6 volunteers to help work the BOOTH. For 
more information Contact Lion Lloyd Scher (Lloyd.scher@yahoo.com) or 704-
845-9083 about this 1st of several community wide events being arranged for the 
Lions Club to receive needed publicity. 
 

 
 
Bill W. Fender (left) of the Mocksville Lions Club recently made a trip to Camp Dogwood 
where he donated over 1700 pairs of used eye glasses. Bill is a Director in the Mocksville Lions 
Club and collects used eye glasses from numerous collection points throughout Davie County. 
Bill is a respected 50 year Lion member who always goes the "extra mile" to help oth-
ers.  Collection boxes are strategically placed at professional offices and businesses for the gen-
eral public to deposit no longer needed eye glasses. Thank you Bill for being a Lion!  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Riverview Lions Club invites everyone to spend to day at their Festival by 
the River, Saturday, August 17 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. Food: hamburgers, hot 
dogs and fixings; music: bluegrass, gospel and country; free children’s activi-
ties, crafts and fun. The rubber duck race will begin at 2 p.m. Tickets are 5 for 
$20 with a grand prize of $1000, 2nd prize $200 and 3rd prize $100. 

 
 

 
Thomasville Lions Club held their annual giveaway in June, raising lots of money for Bright-
er Visions. DGE Jimmy Myers, pictured left, won the perfect door prize, perfect to pass along to 
little Miss Eliza Bray. 

 

Where to find it on the web:                     

 nclions31I.org to find information of interest on the district level:           

  Lions Lingo http://nclions31.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/Lions-Lingo-Oct-2015-1.pdf   
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Pictured with PDG Theresa Matthews (left) are the officers for the Southmont 
Lions Club for 2019-2020. L-R are Susan Sharpe secretary-treasurer; past and 
current President Arnold Sharpe; Robert Darr, Lion of the Year; and Jeremy Gil-
bert, first VP. PDG Theresa Matthews was awarded the very first John Fowler 
Service Award, given by the Southmont Lions Club, to an individual that has 
shown exemplary service through many years.  

 

 

                   
The Thirty-Ninth Annual Dave Conrad Lions Memorial Golf Tournament will 
be held Wednesday, September 4 (rain date Wednesday, September 18) at the 
Lexington Golf Club. The Lexington Downtown Lions Club and 
Breeden Insurance Services, Inc sponsor the tournament. Business and civic 
organizations are asked to sponsor teams for this half-day captain’s choice 
affair. The tournament will be limited to the first twenty-four (24) teams. Each 
team will consist of an A, B, C, and D player (see entry form on flyer) and 
will cost $225 (plus $5/player for each “mulligan”) and includes: 

 *1. Entry of four people in the tournament 
 *2. Green fees and golf carts 
 *3. Chance to win multiple prizes up to $1,000,000 
 *4. Barbecue party immediately following afternoon play 
 *5. Co-sponsored by R.H. Barringer Distributing Co. Inc. 

 
All proceeds from the tournament will be used to aid the blind and for re-
search and treatment of eye diseases. You only have to close your eyes for a few minutes to feel the loneliness and isola-
tion that the visually impaired feel. Over the past thirty years, many lives have been touched due to the valuable participa-
tion and contributions. Hole sponsorships are also available for $100. Contact Mark Breeden at 336-309-0530 or J. J. 
Fashimpaur at 336-248-3950. Checks payable to Lexington Downtown Lions Club and mail with your entry form, if ap-
plicable, to PO Box 571, Lexington, NC 27293-0571. Your support and participation are greatly appreciated.    
                                       
West Iredell Lions Club has been busy in June. We attended Officers Training. We learn something new every year, 
and it is so important to attend the training sessions. DG Carolyn Sprinkle installed our 2019–2020 Club Officers and got 
to meet the oldest active Lion in the state, Lion William T. (Tom) Poston who is 98 years young at heart. Tom has been a 
Lion since 1952 and is the only living charter member of the West Iredell Lions Club, He transferred from the Shephard 
Lions Club. It is VERY interesting to hear Tom talk about Lions and the service they have done and continue to do the 
world over. Just think of all the things he has seen in the almost full century of life.  We hosted our second annual Mobile 
Screening Unit at Lowe’s Home Improvement in Statesville. 45 children and adults were served. Thanks to the volunteers, 
Horizon Eye Care and Lowe’s for their support and to all Lions for their continued support, service and the enthusiasm. 
The crew manning the Mobile Screening Unit (below left) and the new officers at their recent Installation Cere-
mony (below right). 

Club News and Events 
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Brighter Visions  

  
 
 
 

                                
Here’s to a great year for the Brighter Visions campaign 
with special thanks to the leadership and innovation of 
Chairperson Michelle Gregory. As of the June 26 report, 
we are approaching our goal. Checks must be dated and 
postmarked by June 30 to be counted toward your 2018-
2019 final total. We should be able to surpass that goal, even reach last year’s total.  
                                    
We are looking forward to more great ideas from next year’s Brighter Visions chair, Lion Bill Mathers. 
He has some new ideas to make the kickoff even better than before, and we all know that District I 
proudly boasts the best kickoff in the state. Please plan to attend this year’s event Wednesday, August 28 
at Pine Lake Country Club, 5504 Lebanon Rd., Mint Hill.  

Sign-up to play a round of golf to help start the pot toward next year’s goal. Come enjoy the country 

club’s delicious buffet with some of the cost being added to the BV total for the evening. Bring your ini-
tial gift for the parade of clubs during the great program that will conclude the meeting.  

Let’s make this the best kickoff ever! 

 

     

 Our 2018-2019   

   District 31-I        

Brighter Visions  

  Goal  is 

$150,000 

Follow our progress  

 each month  

Calendar of Events  

Lion Year 2019 - 2020 
Friday, July 5 to     
Tuesday, July 9 

 International Convention Milan, Italy 

Saturday, July 20 See page 11                                             Installation / Cabinet Meeting 
Bethlehem UMC                           

321 Redland Rd, Advance 

Tuesday, July 30 
6:30 p.m. (meal)   
7 p.m. (meeting) Davidson County Lions Council 

Fair Grove Lions Den                   
502 Willowbrook Dr., Thomasville 

Friday, August 9 to 
Sunday, August 11 

 
NCLI Council of Governors and Board 

of Directors Meetings-Installation 
Camp Dogwood 

Wednesday, August 14 
6:30 p.m. (Meal) 
7 p.m. (Meeting) District 31-I Convention Planning 

Venezia’s Italian Restaurant 5273 
US Hwy 158, Bermuda Run, NC 

Wednesday, Aug. 28 
6-7 (social hour)   

7 (dinner)          
7:30 (program) 

Brighter Visions Kickoff 
Pine Lake Country Club             

5504 Lebanon Rd, Mint Hill 

Wednesday, October 2  6:30 p.m. 
Davidson County Lions Council       

Annual Reverse Raffle 
J. Smith Young YMCA              

119 W. 3rd Ave., Lexington 

Friday, November 15 to 

Sunday, November 17 
 District 31-I Fall Convention Airport Marriott, Greensboro 

July   100% 

June $141,620 94.4% 91.67% 

May $115,404 76.9% 83.33% 

Apr $103,344 68.9% 75.00% 

Mar $91,404 60.9% 66.67% 

Feb $85,446 56.96% 58.33% 

Jan $68,110 45.41% 50.00% 

Dec $65,616 43.74% 41.67% 

Nov $62,685 41.79% 33.33% 

Oct $61,830 41.22% 25.00% 

Sep $60,080 40.5% 16.67% 

Aug $58,007 38.67% 8.33% 

July START     
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              Global Action Team 
Global Leadership  

 As your GLT (Global Leadership District Coordinator), I want 
to thank those of you who were able to attend our training session 
on June 2nd. Others of you have reached out and asked for access to 
the training materials. All of the presentations have been added to 
our district webpage (www.nclions31I.org)  and we hope you will 
take time to review. Should you need personal assistance, please let 
me, George Culp, know.  
 All clubs are encouraged to participate in the GAT Program. 
We feel that this effort is important to creating leaders who can 
insure our clubs are thriving and continuing to serve our communi-
ties, state, and internationally. Here is a brief description of the 
GAT. (See below for who from clubs should participate in this 
effort). 

Global Action Team 

Creates a unified approach to the three areas of Lions: Leadership, 
Membership and Service.  

Our Goals - To impact more than 200 million lives through 

service, to increase our membership to 1.7 million Lions and Leos, 
and to provide learning opportunities to more than 500,000 mem-
bers by the year 2020. 

Our Vision - We envision a day when every need in the world 

can be served by a Lion or Leo. We want to be the organization the 
world turns to when confronting global humanitarian challenges. 

Benefits to Clubs 

 It’s club-focused. Each club has Lions serving on the GLT, 
GMT and GST teams, and the club president chairs the Global 
Action Team for the club. It’s a bottom-up approach that puts clubs 
at the center of the action.          
 It’s all about teamwork. The new Global Action Team puts 
the entire Lions network to work for clubs. It brings the GLT, 
GMT, and GST together to support clubs. It’s a whole-club ap-
proach that can energize every club. Help is all around you.  
 Innovative service. The GST helps clubs identify resources 
and use best practices to improve projects and impact. Quality 
service projects keep members coming back, and they help attract 
new members who are looking to serve.      
 Leadership development. The GLT provides leadership 
development opportunities that can empower Lions to lead and 
serve their communities. Strong leaders can help drive member-
ship, champion new service projects and ensure that clubs are posi-
tioned for ongoing success.         
 Healthy membership. The GMT can help clubs develop ef-
fective membership programs to attract new members. And they 
can help clubs create a great membership experience that will keep 
new and seasoned members coming back. More members mean 
clubs can bring more service to the community.    
 Leadership, membership and service impact each other. 
Each of these key areas influences the others. Great leaders can 
drive membership and service. Great service can inspire new ser-
vice-minded people to join us and give Lions opportunities to lead 
projects. And membership growth increases service impact and 
produces new leaders who can guide clubs into the future. 

WHAT IS EXPECTED OF YOUR CLUB? 

            Global Service            

 
Happy New Year, Lions!   

 In July, we are starting our 103nd year of Lionism. 

One big change is the way we report service projects. 

MYLION for the internet is available to download. I am 

available to assist you in the transition from MYLCI. This 

will be a good time to discuss any issues that you may be 

having. 

 I am also interested in adding any service projects you 

may want to share with the district. 

             Lion Ron Rich                                               

        Global Service Team Chair                         

   Casper101@windstream.net 

Suggested Service Projects-July-Sept. 

 Each club should elect or appoint the GAT members. Sug-
gested members are the following:  

Club Level - The club president will be the Global Action 
Team chairperson for the club.         
 o GLT club leadership development chairperson will be 
automatically filled by the club vice-president      
 o GMT club membership chairperson       
 o GST club service chairperson  

 I encourage each club to fill these positions and club secre-
taries should report them in MYLCI. This will enable members 
to receive important information and updates regarding their 
areas.                   
Questions? Contact GLT District coordinator PDG George Culp    
    LionGeorgeCulp@gmail.com 

 Donate hand sanitizer, tissues and other school sup-

plies to a local school 

 Collect clothes for a children’s home 

 Partner with a school, scout troop or other communi-

ty organization    

 Maintain a “Little Free Library” 

 Collect used pill bottles to send to an organization 

that fills them for poor countries in need 

 Hold a vision/hearing or diabetes screening 

 Assist with Meals on Wheels deliveries 

 Join or start a reading program at a school or library 

 Hold a food drive 

 Join a local parade or host a festival booth 

 Adopt a highway or a police officer 

 Collect can tabs for the Leader Dog program 

 Visit nursing homes and distribute treats 

 Recycle eyeglasses 

 Collect shoes, socks and underwear to restock 

school closets 

http://www.nclions31I.org
mailto:Casper101@windstream.net
mailto:LionGeorgeCulp@gmail.com
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CAMP DOGWOOD HAPPENINGS 

“ShotS” from 

around Camp 

Just     

paddling 

around 

    At the farm  

Big fish 

Little fish 

playing Shut-the-

Box, Dancing, 

bowling, Chilling 

on the porch 



District 31-I Newsletter         July 2019                      Issue  1 

  JOIN LIONS! MAKE A DIFFERENCE!    PAGE 9 

             `                    

       

VIPs Annie Dancy and 

Charlie Dennis, assisted by 

Lion Dan Garrison (right), 

play bingo at Camp Dog-

wood this past Saturday. 

 

 

Pictured above: Edith Clark, president of the Friendship Club for VIPs in Lexing-

ton and a cancer chemotherapy patient, celebrated the news that her can-

cer is in remission by playing bingo and taking a boat ride at Camp Dogwood 

on Saturday. 

 

Davidson County Lions Council’s 
  VIP Daytrip to Camp Dogwood    

  

 

Lion Charlie (right) tries his hand at guessing the weight of the watermelon and 

cantaloupe. 

 

Calling all Lions! 

We are attempting to raise $40,000 to purchase a new 

(or used) 12 passenger step side van with a wheelchair 

lift for Camp Dogwood. 

WISH                    

LIST 

 
 

        31-I’s own PDG George and Lion Dianne Culp 

        Which new Buick will they choose. Be sure to purchase your  
        Camp Dogwood tickets for next  year’s drawing.       
        You too could be a winner! 
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Awards and Installation  

District Cabinet Meeting 

Saturday, July 20, 2019 

Bethlehem United Methodist Church\ 

321 Redland Road 

       Advance, NC 

11:00 Budget Committee 

12:00 Awards 

12:45 Lunch* 

1:30 Installation 

2:00 Cabinet Meeting 

*Please note 

DG Jimmy Myers  

is providing lunch  

Please email JLMYERS@yadtel.net  

or call 336-782-9388 and leave a message  

    to let him know you will attend.    

Brighter Visions Kickoff 

Wednesday, August 28 

Golf, Dinner, Program 

 

Pine Lake Country Club              

5504 Lebanon Rd, Mint Hill 

 

For more information, contact                   
Lion Bill Mathers, District BV Chair 

billmathers@mathersrealty.com 

 SIGN-UP NOW! 

mailto:JLMYERS@yadtel.net


District 31-I Newsletter is published monthly.  

DEADLINE for inclusion of articles is the 20th of each 
month if by email. Cost of producing and distributing this 
publication is paid from member dues received.  

Newsletters sent by e-mail are available on the day of publi-
cation. USPS mailings are received a week after publication 
and cost a minimum $.50 cents to mail; and, depending on 
the number of pages in each edition, could cost $.71 to $.92 
cents per issue to mail. 

All articles, announcements, etc., for inclusion in the Dis-
trict 31-I Newsletter should be sent to:        
 Lion Elizabeth Conrad         
 1270 Beck’s Nursery Road, Lexington, NC 27292  
 or ebc4986@yahoo.com.         
 Please send all submissions as a Word document and 
pictures in a separate .jpg file. Mail to arrive by the 20th of 
the month. 

Address corrections or additions for USPS or e-mail should 
be sent to Lion Ron Staley, 7935 Altacrest Drive, Concord, 
NC 28027 or rstaley@carolina.rr.com. 

International Association of           
Lions Clubs 

Lion Jimmy Myers                
District Governor, 31-1 North Carolina                         

P. O. Box 2071                                            
Advance, NC 27006  


